Caribou County Planning & Zoning Commission Meeting
Minutes of February 6, 2013

The Caribou County Planning & Zoning Commission met in regular session on February 6,
2013, at 6:00 p.m. Those in attendance were Jon Hall, Gail George, and Ross Harris, Planning &
Zoning Board Members. Also in attendance was Krista Christensen, Planning & Zoning
Secretary.

Gail George opened the meeting.

The minutes of January 2, 2013, were reviewed. Jon Hall made a motion to approve the minutes
and the motion was seconded. All were in favor.

The meeting was opened for discussion of the Wind Generation Ordinance.
The committee discussed changes.

The committee discussed the section regarding whether commercial windmill language should
be permitted.

Ross Harris made a motion to add language stating that a Conditional Use Permit be required for
a Commercial Wind Energy System.

Jon Hall seconded the motion.
Gail George opposed.
The motion was carried.

It was determined that changes to the Wind Generation Ordinance would be discussed at the
March 6, 2013 meeting.

Motion to readdress proposed changes at March 6, 2013 meeting.
Ross Harris seconded the motion.
All were in favor.

Krista Christensen presented to the committee the email from Tenille Roberts of Century Link
regarding their expansion of the fiber optic network in Southeast Idaho.

The committee determined that Century Link could proceed with filing the necessary permit
applications.




The meeting was adjourned by motion from Jon Hall. Ross Harris seconded. All were in favor.
The Caribou County Planning & Zoning Commission will meet on March 6, 2013, for a regular
meeting.
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